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Transparency In Coverage (TIC) 
 

Beginning July 1, 2022, and monthly thereafter, machine-readable files (MRF’s) for in-

network and out-of-network health care services are required to be publicly disclosed.  

Through UnitedHealthcare, UMR and HealthSCOPE Benefits creates and publishes the 

MRF’s on behalf of Morrow Equipment Company. 

 
This is just the initial step in enforcement under the TIC rules and is part of the larger 
effort to improve transparency in the cost of health care services. 
 
To link to the machine-readable files, click: https://transparency-in-coverage.uhc.com/ 

• Hit Ctrl-F on your keyboard to bring up a search bar. 

• Type in your employer’s name and the associated MRFs will appear. 

• Example:  2022-07-01_customer name_Choice-Plus_in-network-rates.json. 

 
Additional rules will follow and will be communicated as they are effective. 
 
For any questions, please contact Human Resources at Corporate in Salem, Oregon. 
 
Email:  HumanResources@morrow.com 
Phone: (503) 585-5721 
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